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Baku-Tbilisi-Ceyhan oil pipeline: 13 April 2005 comments by Corner House, Kurdish Human Rights Project, Environmental Defense on BP statement of 4 April 2005

These comments relate to BP’s response to the report “Baku-Tbilisi-Ceyhan Oil Pipeline: Human Rights, Social and Environmental Impacts – Turkey Section – Final Report of Fourth Fact Finding Mission”, by Kurdish Human Rights Project, The Corner House, Friends of the Earth, Environmental Defense, March 2005.
The report by the NGOs is here: http://www.khrp.org/publish/p2004/bakuFINAL%20normal.pdf 
BP’s statement is here: http://209.238.219.111/BP-statement-re-Baku-Ceyhan-pipeline-4-April-2005.doc 
HUMAN RIGHTS AND THE BTC OIL PIPELINE

RESPONSE TO BP – 13 April 2005
Whilst we welcome BP’s response to the recent NGO Fact Finding Mission report on the Baku-Tbilisi-Ceyhan oil pipeline, which revealed major human rights concerns relating to expropriation of land, consultation and the treatment of local critics, we greatly regret that the company has declined to answer the specific documented instances of human rights abuses recorded in the report and the accompanying Trial Observation Report.  Instead, BP reiterates well-worn claims that have already been discredited.

Contrary to BP’s assertion that there has been an unprecedented level of consultation with those directly affected, the figures presented in its own Environmental Impact Assessment for the project reveal that less than 2% of affected people were consulted face-to-face.  Moreover, the climate of intimidation that is all too evident in the areas through which the pipeline passes rendered meaningful consultation impossible.  In addition, villagers complain that they were not properly informed of the dangers of the pipeline, and were misinformed about its potential benefits and about their rights.  A series of applications relating to these inadequacies are pending at the European Court of Human Rights. 

Although BP acknowledges that compensation has yet to be paid to all affected by the project, it fails to acknowledge that the failure to pay agreed compensation before land is used is a breach of international standards. Indeed, the UK government has admitted that breaches of loan agreements in respect of expropriation have been a feature of the project. 

BP points to the monitoring programme conducted by the Caspian Advisory Panel, but it fails to note that its reports have also highlighted many of the failings that the Fact Finding Mission also records, for example with regard to concerns over the widespread use of emergency powers to expropriate land in Turkey and over the use of land without expropriation.  We also note that BP fails to disclose that the monitoring programme conducted on behalf of the lenders is paid for by BP.

Whilst BP says that it is encouraging national NGOs to monitor the project, the reality is that local monitors who raise critical concerns over the project are subject to intimidation and worse.  The Fact Finding Mission recorded in detail the case of one such monitor, Ferhat Kaya, who was arrested and allegedly tortured following his work trying to ensure that affected villagers were properly compensated for the disruption to their land and livelihoods.  It is this reality that BP needs to address. Sadly, however, it appears deaf to such concerns. 
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